January 15, 2025
20 Trafalgar Street
St. Thomas, ON (not a mailing address)

Dear brothers and sisters in Christ,

It is with thankful hearts for past happy times together and dependence on the Lord for future blessing
that we again invite our brethren to a Bible conference in St Thomas on April 18-20, 2025.

With so many things in the world around us rapidly changing for the worse, how wonderful is it that we
have a Saviour “Jesus Christ the same yesterday, and today, and forever” (Hebrews 13:8). The world is
fast crumbling, but God’s plans and purposes rest on a firm foundation. “Wherefore also it is contained in
the Scripture, Behold, | lay in Sion a chief corner stone, elect, precious: and he that believeth on him shall
not be confounded” (I Peter 2:6). With our faith resting on the One who is precious to us, we can have
confidence no matter what may transpire in the world around us.

Our Saviour’s desire and heart toward each one of his own also remains the same. “Behold, | stand at the
door and knock: if any man hear my voice, and open the door, | will come in to him, and will sup with him,
and he with me” (Revelation 3:20). It is with a desire to encourage our hearts to respond to the Lord’s call
to open the door of our hearts and lives to fellowship with Him that we once again extend this invitation
to our brethren for a weekend of ministry and fellowship.

Lord willing, the meetings are planned to begin with prayer at 1:30pm on Friday afternoon, April 18, at
Parkside Collegiate Institute, St. Thomas, the same location as in previous years. This year, hotel
accommodations will be different than in previous years. A new hotel in St Thomas along with a second
newly renovated hotel also in St Thomas has provided the opportunity for lodging located only 5-10
minutes from the meeting venue. We hope that the closer accommodations along with a free breakfast
at both hotels will make the stay a more enjoyable experience. It would be appreciated if all those planning
to come notified us by April 11. Please refer to the attached page for registration instructions, travel
directions, additional planned activities, as well as some exercises and desires from the local assembly.
Please note that the registration website is also different that the one used in previous years.

Please join us in praying for blessing during the planned time together.

With much love in our Lord Jesus Christ from the saints gathered in St. Thomas, Ontario,
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